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Patient participation group

_____________________________________________________________________
Date:     Monday 20th May 2024, 6pm – 7:15pm 
Venue:  Brookmill Medical Centre, Leigh
Attendees: Margaret Fenton, Nancy Smith, Verna Talbot, Michele Balcolme Patricia Calland, Joanne Slater-Wright.
Speaker:- Mr Chris Swinton Wigan & Leigh Hospice
Apologies: Loraine Knockton, Elizabeth Marshall, Julie Connell 
Minutes of last Meeting: The group confirmed the minutes from the last meeting were a true and accurate representation of the meeting.

Matters arising from the minutes: No Matters arising from last meeting, MF asked PC about the last PCN PPG meeting, JSW confirmd that we have had no minutes sent through from the PCN Meeting and has contacted Jodie Andrew to ask when next meeting would be, there is nothing scheduled yet, but JA will let JSW know as soon as a date has been confirmed.
Coffee Morning for Compassion in action all agreed for it to take place in October but perhaps to move start time to 9am and carry on till 3pm when more likely to have more footfall.
Speaker – Chris Swinton fundraising Wigan & Leigh Hospice: 
Chris introduced himself to the group. He gave a brief history of the service and explained that the current site in Hindley was purpose built. 
It houses 14 all individual bedrooms that face onto the garden. The rooms have large patio doors to the garden so that PT’s can be wheeled out in their beds into the garden area making the most of good weather.

He likened Hospice facilities as a cross between a Hotel & a Hospital. There are many impressions that this is a place that only deals with End-of-Life care in fact: patients come into the hospice for a variety of reasons including for assessment and review of complex symptoms, end of life care, short-term care following a hospital discharge and family support. Around 40% of our patients go home after an in-patient stay. Hospice care is not just restricted to caring for those with a cancer diagnosis. Our care extends to support patients with a wide range of life-limiting illnesses; for example, patients with neurological and respiratory conditions often access hospice care. Around 6,000 referrals are made to the hospice each year. Of those around 267 received in patient care. Most of the Hospice care is for patients in their own homes/care homes or even prisons. The beds at the Hospice are prioritised on a need basis. The hospice is a local charity serving the people of Wigan and Leigh and receive only around a third of our funding from the NHS It costs over £6.7million each year to run the hospice. Around one third of this total comes from the NHS or other statutory sources. The rest – nearly £12,000 every day must be raised fundraising events, our weekly lottery, our shops and legacies left by supporters in their wills. Our care is provided at no cost to the users of our services, for however long it is needed, so there is a constant need for fundraising. Although Wigan & Leigh is not a very affluent area the people are very generous, and this is very heartwarming. Just last week there was a first every wigan pub walk that was 14km, which up to now has raised over £23,000 and money is still coming in. The next big even will be the midnight walk on the 14th of June which is a 5mile loop starting at Wigan stadium (pm and finishing at Midnight. They are always looking for volunteer for fundraising and have events like, Afternoon Teas, Garden Parties, Christmas fayres and Sky diving. The hospice at home team are non-medical prescribers who are trained and qualified to change and administer EOL medication. Saves time and allows decisions to be made quickly and effectively for patients in their own homes. There is a lot of Pastoral care & bereavement support for patients and families alike and it is all about making memories for them and their loved ones. Pt have been encouraged to bring pets into the hospice, and dogs, horses and even a parrot have been facilities to enhance Pt care. The hospice tries to facilitate making memories and have held, weddings, christenings, and other life events to make the time special for the patients in their care. The hospice also provides a free will making scheme, to make sure that wills are up to date, and anyone can access this will making service via the website. With no longer being able to do bucket collections the Lottery has become one of the main fundraising components making over £250,000 a year and recently they stopped door to dor collection for direct debit and the price of tickets want up to £2. It is increasingly difficult to fundraise, and they are still trying to recover from the pandemic where over £1000,000 was lost with shops being closed, and they went from over 850 volunteers to 500.
Chris left some flyers for the Midnight Walk and they will be displayed in the waiting room. MF thanked him for coming to talk to the group and they all acknowledged the fantastic work that the Hospice does for the local area and will look at forms of fundraising.
Discussion on PPG Project: The Bereavement Pack was discussed. JSW showed the group the leaflet that JC has been working on, they all agreed that format. MB asked for it to be noted that the format is very good. Discussed being able to put them in the waiting room and have for each Dr to give in consulting rooms or home visits if necessary.
Next Speaker: This was discussed, and MF asked that we investigate speakers to discuss Osteo- Arthritis, Dementia UK or Optometrists. JSW mentioned U3A. will ask JC to organise.
Any other business: MF had prepared some statistics for the meeting.
As of May, Greater Manchester NHS has gone into special Measures after an overspend of £400 Million, over the last year. Currently it has debt of over £180 Million.

Greater Manchester has blamed the huge deficit on the rising costs of medications and the increasing drug shortages. Filling missing staff with agency workers, and the cost of out of area placements for mental health patients, as there is not enough capacity in Greater Manchester to give them the beds they need.

As of April 1st, split visiting times will change from 12pm-8pm across all WWL sites. Although wards are still asking for protected mealtimes.

WWL as been named as the cleanest acute trust in the country.

Manchester has the second highest suspected cases of measles in the country as of 18/05/2024.

NEXT PPG MEETING: MONDAY 29th OF JULY AT 6 PM PROMPT.
